
GRACEPOINTE NEWS  
October 17, 2024 

GracePointe Family, 

Norman Russell and Ran Beasley have been nominated and agreed to serve on our elder team. 
Norman has served before and will become active upon an official affirmation by our members 
during our annual meeting in December.  Ran has not served as an elder before.  Therefore, we 
now enter into a thirty day period of evaluation. If you have an issue with Ran serving as an 
elder, we ask that you speak with him about your concerns. If your concerns are not satisfied 
by him, then express your concerns with one of our active elders (Ian Todd, John Mittell, Russ 
Crago, or Bobby Gordon). Following a satisfactory 30 days of evaluation, we will move forward 
with affirming Ran also during our Annual Meeting in December and planning his elder 
ordination. Thank you for your prayers for these men and all our elders. 

Our church sign is getting closer to completion.  We still have the top of the sign to complete.  
However, the power should be turned on tomorrow (Friday).  The digital portion should be 
activated sometime next week.  We plan on having a time of dedication of this new sign during 
our worship service on October 27th. Thank you to everyone who has given a special offering 
during the last four years since we began our sign fund in memory of J.R. Jones who went home 
to be with Jesus in January, 2020.  Bonnie Jones plans to be back with us on that Sunday. 

Continue to pray, sign up, and invite men to our ReFocus Men's Conference.  This annual 
gathering is always spiritually and relationally impactful!  Men, please don't miss it.  Even if you 
can only come for one night, please sign up.  Currently, we have 28 men signed up. 

This weekend, Grace Myers will be with us along with Amanda Stroup.  Grace is the widow of 
Danny Myers who founded Spicy Grove Youth Center in Jamaica.  She continues to lead this 
vitally important ministry we partner with and have taken several mission teams to.  Grace will 
share briefly with us during our worship gathering this Sunday. Following the worship service, 
Grace will host a meeting for anyone interested    in participating in one of our mission trips to 
Jamaica.  Pray for me as I continue preparing for our message on, "Are Spiritual Disciplines 
Increasingly More Important to You?". 

I Love You! 

Pastor Bobby 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


